



East Midlands Association of Motor Clubs Ltd – Delegates Meeting 10th July 2001

Present:

Phil Foster (Chairman), Anthony Northcote (Secretary), Barry Jeffrey (Vice President), Roger Ashmead (Treasurer), Charlie Wheeldon (Road Rally Co-ordinator), Tracy Wood (Stage Rally Co-ordinator), Steve Richie (Multi Use Rally Co-ordinator), Jeff Parker (Registrar), Helen Stone (Press Officer) and Colin Mason (Derbyshire RLO).

Delegates from the following member clubs:

Peterborough MC, NatWest MC (East Midland), Lindholme MSC, Dukeries MC, Mablethorpe & District MC, Mid Derbyshire MC, Eastwood & District MC, CSMA East Midlands, Lincoln MC&CC, Matlock MC, Grimsby MC, HRCR, North Humberside MC and Rolls Royce MC.

1. Apologies for Absence

Charles Potter (Vice President), Dennis Turner (Awards Secretary), BARC and High Peak & 061 MC

2. Minutes of the Last Meeting

The minutes of the last meeting held were accepted as a true record of the meeting.

Matters Arising

None

3. Chairman's Report

Chairman reported on the last Regional Committee meeting, the details of which has been fully reported in various MSA publications.

4. Secretary's Report and Correspondence

Correspondence received since the last meeting included:

MSA List of licensed Rescue & recovery Units

MSA Forest Enterprise Allocation Forms

MSA Invitation for 2002 Training Day Bids

The Secretary had lodged the Annual Financial Return with Companies House.

The Secretary Reported on the 2002 Dates submitted in time for the meeting, which was extremely poor.

5. Treasurer's Report

The financial balances were reported standing at £8328.53 in total.

6. Registrar's Report

Registrations were reported as (driver / co-driver)

Road Rally 32 / 28, Multi Venue Rally 19 / 25, Multi Use Stage Rally 24 / 16, Historic Road Rally 6 / 5, Millenium Novice Road Rally 11 / 9. Total 175 up on last year in all areas except Historic and Multi Venue Rally Drivers which are all down.

7. Championship Co-ordinator's Reports

Competition Car Insurance EMAMC Stage Rally Championship

It was reported that the Kall Kwik and Dukeries had taken place, only the Premier Rally is now scheduled to run, all other events had been cancelled. Discussion took place as to what to do about the Championship, following extensive debate the following was agreed:

To continue with the 2001 Championship of 3 scoring rounds, with the Chairman authorised to discuss with the sponsor, Competition Car Insurance, arrangements for a pro rata sponsorship payment relating to only 3 rounds in place of the original 10, and look towards rolling the remaining sponsorship forward to 2002.

Proposed Rolls Royce, Seconded Mid Derbyshire, all voted in favour.

ACTION PF

EMAMC Multi Use Rally Championship (Supported by C J Rallying)

4 events so far, with 2 events still planned, so the championship will now be 6 rounds with 5 to count.

ADR Accident Repair Centres EMAMC Road Rally Championship

4 events have been cancelled with a further 3 rescheduling, 3 events have been run so far. ADR sponsorship has been half paid, the meeting authorised Charlie Wheeldon to negotiate with ADR about whether it was appropriate for the remaining sponsorship to be paid or not, on the basis of the Association wishing to appear as giving value for money.

ACTION CW

8. MSA Officer's Reports

Forrestry Liaison Officer

No report.

RLO's Report

The Derbyshire RLO reported that the MSA's requirements in response to Foot and Mouth was placing a significant degree of responsibility on RLO's.

9. Other EMAMC Officer's Reports

Marshal Training Officer

It was agreed in principle to jointly organise a Training Day in February 2002 in collaboration with ANEMMC and the CSMA at the Motorplex, Manby.

ACTION ABN

Press Officer

The first quarterly newsletter had gone out to all clubs and championship contenders over the last few weeks, and is published on the Web Site as well.

Any contributions for the next one, (Due at end of September) would be welcomed.

Awards Secretary

No report. The Chairman reported that Dennis Turner is looking at a choice of venues for Jan 2002 and will confirm venue and date asap.

10. Any Other Business

New Web Site

The new EMAMC Web Site (www.emamc.org.uk) is now up and running.

Any comments should be sent to Barry Jeffery at bjeffery@long-airdox-uk.com

All member clubs are requested to pass us details of their web sites to add as links on our site. **ACTION ALL**The Chairman is to speak to Les Twigg to thank him for his services running unofficial emamc pages on the back of his CARS site. **ACTION PF**

Contenders Registration Forms

Agreed that email addresses will be requested on the 2002 registration forms.

ACTION JP

Event Regulations & The Internet

A reminder was given that if clubs publish regulations on the Internet they must be published in paper format at the same time in order to comply with the Association Championship Regulations, which requires our sponsors adverts to be included in all event regulations.

Autotest Championship For 2002

Roger Ashmead suggested a new Autotest Championship for 2002 or 2003, it was noted that this would require all rounds to be National B events. It was suggested that PCTs could also be included. Roger would like to know if clubs would be interested in such a Championship.

ACTION ALL / RA

11. Date/Time/Place of the Next Meeting

Tuesday 9th October at 8.00pm at The Civil Service Club. Calow, Chesterfield.

This will include a visit from Colin Hilton, MSA Chief Executive.

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed and thanked all present for their attendance.